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To:  Coppell ISD Board of Trustees 

From: Sid Grant 

Date:  April 15, 2014 

 

cc: Dr. Jeff Turner, Kelly Penny, Larry Guerra, Louis Macias, John Crawford 

 

Re:  CMS West Athletic Locker Replacement 

 
As part of the 2013 bond project program, athletic lockers are to be replaced in the 7th and 8th grade 

girls’ locker rooms and the 8th grade football locker room at Coppell Middle School West.  The 

lockers that are being recommended to replace the existing lockers are the very durable DeBourgh 

brand “welded frame” lockers with lifetime guarantees. We have been utilizing this locker in all of 

our athletic locker replacements for the last several years. 

 

The Interlocal Contract purchasing method as provided in the Texas Education Code 44.031 was 

used to obtain the proposal from A. Bargas and Associates, LLC. through the TASB BuyBoard.   A. 

Bargas and Associates, LLC provided the proposal with the best value for the district at a total cost of 

$50,852.00.   This company has repeatedly provided the best cost for the most durable locker, as well 

as, excellent service in our two most recent locker replacements at CMS East and Coppell High 

School athletics, as well as, several other smaller projects.  $50,000.00 was originally estimated for 

this project.  The excess $852.00 will be paid out of bond contingency dollars.   

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the Coppell ISD Board of Trustees approve A. Bargas and 

Associates, LLC as the contractor to complete the locker replacement project at the CMS West 

athletic locker rooms for the sum of $50,852.00. 


